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SPOTLIOflll tr""UTAH TECHNICAL COLLEGE AT SALT LAKE 

No. 8 For employees of the College April 3,1981 

DATALINE COULD HELP SERIOUS RESEARCHERS 

The college library is associated with the Utah 
State Library in providing Dataline service. 

Basically, Dataline provides a bibliographic list 
in any one of approximately 120 areas. You might 
be seeking information on Teacher Education, Drug 
Abuse, Pollution Control, American History, Foun­
dation Grants, or one of a number of other areas. 
Dataline can help focus on the bibliography you 
need. 

To use the service visit personally with librarian 
Alexander Stecker (Technology Building library). 

LEISURE TIME CRAFT CLASSES ANNOUNCED 

Kevin Frazier advises the following schedule of 
craft classes: 

Monday: 

Tuesday: 

Wednesday: 

Thursday: 

Photography (b/w) 
Pottery Handbuilt 
Pottery Wheel 

Leather Ski 11 s 
Stained Glass 
Stained Glass 

Pottery 

Stained Glass 
Lapidary 

2:00 p.m. - 4:00 p.m. 
4:00 p.m. - 6:00 p.m. 
6:30 p.m. - 9:00 p.m. 

2:00 p.m. - 4:00 p.m. 
4:00 p.m. - 6:00 p.m. 
7:00 p.m. - 9':00 p.m. 

6:30 p.m. - 9:00 p.m. 

4:00 p.m. - 6:00 p.m. 
6:00 p.m. - 9:00 p.m. 

Open Shop hours vary, on Monday and Wednesday begin­
ning at 1:00 p.m.; Tuesday at 9:00a.m.; Thursday at 
4:00 p.m.; and Friday at 8:00 a.m. With the excep­
tion of Friday, the Crafts area closes at 9:00 p.m. 
However, on Friday the center is open only until 
11:00 a.m. 

Depending upon the program the fee per class is $25 
or $20. 

Get into these non-credit, fun classes now and enjoy 
a craft. 

YOUR GUIDED TOUR TO AFRICA 

Thursday, April 16th is the date set for Phil Dotson 
to be on campus to present hi s pictorial account of 
the continent of Africa. 

Tickets are $2.00 each, with the slide program 
starting at 7:00 p.m. in the Rampton Technology 
Building auditorium. 

Phil and Marie Dotson took some 20,000 colbr trans­
parencies during their 3-month stay in East Africa. 
These photographs will show both wildlife and the 
·native people of Kenya. 

MOTORCYCLE RIDER COURSE ON 
UTC CAMPUS ' 

Utah Technical College, in conjunction with the 
University of Utah, is offering a short term 
Motorcycle Rider program. 

The course consists of 12 hours of on-cycle 
practice, and 8 hours of classroom instruction. 
The fee is $20.00. 

On the Utah Tech campus the course will run 
April 10, 11, and 12, and subsequently is to be 
repeated Apri 1 24, 25, and 26. Persons under 
age 18 must have written parental consent (any­
one 15 years or older is eligible to participate) . 
Students are required to wear appropriate motor­
cycle gear. 

For more information, contact Verlaine McPhie 
(967-4137). 

ACTIVITIES ACROSS THE CAMPUS 

Among planned student activities during the next 
couple of weeks are the following: 

* Bowling Party, sponsored by Circle K, on 
April 9th . 

* Deadline for Applications on studentbody 
positions, April 15th. 

* Easter Egg Hunt for Day Care Center, spon­
sored by Circle K, April 16th . 

* Program at Shriners Hospital, sponsored by 
Circle K, April 17th. 

* Campaigning begins for studentbody offices, 
April 17th. 

* A bridle and reining program is upcoming 
- date to be announced - with the first 
clinic free to both students and staff. 

UTC's ALICE SMITH NAMED ASSOCIATE DIRECTOR 
OF WOMEN'S CONSORTIUM 

Alice Smith, who works on development programs 
relating to college employees, has been named 
Associate Director of Utah Women in Higher Edu­
cation. 

This consortium, which comprises women from all 
campuses of higher education in the state, is 
part of the regional Higher Education Resource 
Services. 

AssoGiated with Alice Smith are June Fulmer and 
Marj Bradley, the latter two women coordinating 



the work of the consortium on the Utah Technical 
College campuses. 

Purpose of the consprtium is to make women more 
effective in advanced positions of higher educa­
tion. Subject areas fJr discussion include 
program planning, budgeting, public relations, 
decision-making and life planning. The group 
meets monthly and is open to all women involved 
in higher education . 

The next meeting is scheduled for April lOth on 
the campus of Utah State University at 1:30 p.m. 
Meetings last approximately 3 hours. 

PEOPLE GOING PLACES, etc 

... ANN ERICKSON, Dean of Technical Occupations, 
and VERLAINE McPHIE, Dean, Benchwork Occupations, 
have been in Boston, Mass., attending the 18th 
National Conference on Technical Occupations. 

... CAROL WOOD, accounting instructor, resigned 
effective the end of Winter Quarter. 

... Snowmobilers on the faculty comprise a whole 
clutch from the Automotive and Machine Trades 
area, including DALL BLACK, IVAN DICKSON, JOE 
KELLEY, VINCE BADGER and RAY SOUTHWICK. Ray 
tells us he has added over 1,100 miles on his 
sno~1mobi l e this season. 

.. . DEANNE WELT!, Pre-Tech teaching assistant, 
returned recently from almost 3 months in Peru. 
Meanwhile, her sister, LIZ MONTAGUE, pl~ns a 
trip to Europe. ' 

. . . Welcome aboard to KEN SMITH, employed in the 
Welding department on a temporary basis. ' He had 
been teaching in the evening school, transferred 
to day school as numbers of day students in the 
program burgeoned substantially. 

.. . Mormon Tabernacle Choir member GEORGE BRING­
HURST, welding instructor, is looking forward 
to a 10-day choir trip to Brazil, Argentina and 
Peru in late May. 

•:'lit 

... New telephone operator on the Redwood Road 
campus in DONNA ELKINS. 

WOMEN'S PROGRAMS OFF TO GOOD START 

First of the Spring quarter seminars for women in­
terested in returning to school was held this week, 
with some 50 women attending the day and evening 
program. 

JoAnn McCullough spearheads the effort. Coverage 
is provided on both the Downtown and Redwood Road 
campuses. 

Career guidance, coping with stress, attitudes, 
family relationships, non-traditional job quali­
fications, etc. are among topics planned for the 
seminars. 

CRAFTS CENTER ACTIVITIES ANNOUNCED 

The Crafts Center in the 1 ower leve 1 of the College 
Center is looking for people who might be interested 
in participating in a variety of short intensive 
workshops. 

The following areas wirl be offered: tole painting, 
caligraphy and flower arranging. 

Each class will be 2 hours long, one day a week for 
5 consecutive weeks. Cost will be determined by 
class size and materials needed. 

If ·you have an interest, or know of someone who 
might, please call Kevin Frazier (967-4022). The 
first class will start toward the end of April. 

... If you're interested in hearing one man's 
opinion on the MX proposal, you might want to 
talk to JOHN LARSON, heavy duty mechanics in­
structor. He has a definite viewpoint. 

. .. ALEX STECKER, librarian, last week attended 
the Utah Library Association annual convention 
in Salt Lake City. 

. .. Business Occupations instructor MARY LOU 
DENSLEY has been up to her eyes in planning the 
annual state convention of Alpha Delta Kappa, 
of which she ds a state board member. 

... DAVE WEBB, , engineering drafting and design 
instructor, i ? teaching a basic blueprint reading 
course in E-Systpms , .Montek Division in Salt Lake . 

. . . MAX LOWE, PAT LATHAM, LUANNE POULSEN and JEJl.N 
WORKMAN recently attended a•Sex Equity Workshop . 
As a result of the meeting this group is coming 
up with ideas to implement ·on our own campuses. 

I 

. .. President SCHNIREL, BRENT GOODFELLOW and PAT 
LATHAM traveled to Brigham Young University last 
week for the Spring Administrators' Conference . 

. .. About a dozen college employees took off for 
an Elko weekend recently. It paid off for PEGGY 
WHITE at least . She won $250 from a nickel slot 
machine . 

POSITIVE AUDI~ GIYEN COLLEGE 

President James R. Schnirel advised the adminis­
trative staff that the college has recently under­
gone a 4-month financial audit. "We emerged from 
that audit, which covered fiscal matters through 
June 30, 1980, with flying colors," the president 
reported. "A few minor matters were drawn to our 
attention, and· we are taking a look at those to 
see how we can affect appropriate improvements. 
However, I am very pleased with the positive tone 
of the audit, which reflects well on the work of 
all our people in Fi seal. II 

~-TECHNICAL COUEGE 
..... AT SAlT LAKE 
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